
GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
JOINT SESSION DVA/DVC 

Tuesday, October 15, 2019 
12:00 noon to 2:00 p.m. 

Dept of Public Works, Alhambra Room 
900 S Fremont, Alhambra, CA 91803 

 

CALL TO ORDER/INTRODUCTIONS 

Eve Sheedy announces she is entering her second year as ED of the DVC and gives special shout-outs to 
Jolene Cooper and Nikki Madrid, stating that “We are the DVC.”  Additionally, Eve thanks Elizabeth 
Eastlund, Sandra Cervantes, Maria Lopez, the Office of Women’s Health, the Office of Violence 
Prevention and the Office of Public Health.  Eve calls attention to her accomplishments: 

1. When October 2019 was declared Domestic Violence Awareness Month, all the Supervisors 
were supportive enough to participate in the event photo 

2. That DV has been invited to the table in regards to Homelessness Prevention.  The 
formation of the DVHSC has helped to address that omission.  Now DV has been invited to 
participate in the summits on Homelessness 

3. DCFS is starting InvestLA, a strategic plan for DCFS, and Eve has been contacted by Bobby 
Cagle to participate 

Elizabeth Eastlund celebrates this second joint meeting between DVA and DVC.   

Carol Tantau shares a story about Marjorie Braude.  No Marjorie Braude Award awarded this year, 
instead this is an opportunity to refocus of on innovative instrumental collaborative work of Dr. Braude 
and to honor past winners.   

Elizabeth also thanks everyone for their attendance and advised that the Mayor’s Press Conference will 
be held on October 28, 2019 at 9:00 a.m., location to be determined. 

Eve announces the DVC award winners: Krysta Warfield of the Child & Family Center for Excellence in 
Service, Genethia Hudley Hayes of the Office of Supervisor Kuehl for Excellence in Public Service, and 
Mercy Fresno, Harriet Buhai Center, for Excellence in Volunteer Service.  The Betty Fisher Award is 
awarded to Kendall Evans. 

No general public comment, nor announcements. 

NEXT GENERAL MEETING: Tuesday, November 12, 2019 at 12:30 p.m. at City Hall East.  

   NOTE DATE AND TIME CHANGE FOR THE NOVEMBER MEETING 

 

 


